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26.12.2018  №8/ 39908 
 
 
TO ALL BUREAUX – MEMBERS OF THE GREEN CARD SYSTEM  
  
RE: UA Green Cards adapted for filling with using the printer 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
Further developing our Green Card insurance market we would like to inform you that since 
the 1st of January 2019 our Members will issue only Green Cards adapted for filling with 
using the printer. 
 
Starting from the 1st January 2019 the handwritten Ukrainian Green Cards will not be issued 
by our Members any more. All the handwritten Green Cards issued before the said date will 
be valid until the expiry of the period stated in the relevant Green Cards. 
 
In case the handwritten Ukrainian Green Cards with issuance after the 1st January 2019 are 
revealed by foreign competent authority or handling party we kindly ask all the stakeholders 
to pay special attention to such Green Cards in order to avoid fraudulent documents 
circulation . 
 
Motor (Transport) Insurance Bureau of Ukraine absolutely does guarantee all the Green Cards 
issued by our Members in compliance with the provisions of the Internal Regulations.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
Mykola Lutak 
Green Card Bureau Director 

Sent by e-mail 
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